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Langley with Hardley Parish Council

Minutes of Meeting

held 7.30 pm Tuesday 4 October 2011 at Langley with Hardley Village Hall

Those present:  Mr N Sullivan (Chair), Mr S Frost (Vice-Chair), Mrs L Starman, Mrs J Chapman, Mr R Rockley.
Mr A Gunson (County Councillor)
Members of the public.

1. Declarations of Interest – There were no declarations of interest.
2. Apologies for Absence – Mr M Caston – unforeseen circumstances, Mrs F Kirkpatrick - unwell.
3. Minutes of the Previous Meeting – One amendment, then approved and signed.
4. Matters Arising:
4.1 Queen Elizabeth II Fields Challenge / Trust – Mrs Chapman and Mrs Starman had met with Joyland Playgrounds and had received an estimate to provide three items:
· A multi-activity piece of equipment for older children – this would be sited between the swings and the tractor
· A two-tied goal suitable for both younger and older children
· A swing/roundabout accessible to disabled children – this would replace the basketball hoop, which is often broken.
The total cost would be approx £10,000 plus VAT.  Waste Recycling Environmental Limited (WREN) would cover the full cost.

Another quote was received to provide an agility piece of equipment for £2,807 plus VAT.  One more quote is to be obtained.  Review at next meeting.
4.2 Playing field sign – Joyland Playgrounds advised Mrs Starman that they would provide the sign free of charge if we were to place the order for the playground equipment with them.  Otherwise it would cost £120.
It was noted that the barrier outside the playground gate is missing.  Joyland Playgrounds advised that this is because the timber used for the equipment previously supplied was of an inferior quality.  The football goal was of the same timber and has also been removed.  The barrier needs to be replaced, preferably with an improved design.  This should be carried out as a matter of urgency as the Parish Council could be liable if a child were injured.
Consider at next meeting.

4.3 Pruning of trees – Tree Warden and Dean Baldry will trim the trees near the village sign in November.
4.4 Location of Jubilee Tree – The Village Hall Management Committee were not happy for the tree to be located close to the Hall.  A number of suggestions were made.  Broads Authority had still not responded to the Tree Warden.  South Norfolk would only pay for the tree if it was on their land.  Mr Sullivan to approach Matthew Hutton to see if it can be located on The Grange.  Reconsider at next meeting.
4.5 Fish’s Lane​ – Mrs Chapman had not measured the lane as she was waiting for the neighbouring field to be ploughed.  Reconsider next month.
4.6 Community Infrastructure Levy Consultation – Mr Gunson advised that this issue is not of much relevance to this parish as we do not have a Parish Plan.  Only one small area was mentioned in the South Norfolk Site Specific Policies & Allocations document (Site ID 0872) and the parish council considered this to not be suitable for development as there were no nearby facilities, transport, work or schools.  Clerk to respond to consultation.
4.7 Hardley Street speed limit – Mr Gunson felt it very unlikely that we could get a limit imposed on this road.  The Parish Council could pay for an investigation but this would probably total around £1,500.  Speed humps were considered, but residents do not like them because of the noise made by empty vehicles going over them.
Residents could put up signs on their own land or we could form a speed watch group to note the registration number of speeding motorists and report them to the police to carry out a formal check.
Clerk to arrange for the 3 grit bins to be refilled.  Mr Sullivan to check broken lid.  Mr Gunson to check the road gritting schedule.
4.8 Work for Highway & Community Rangers – Councillors proved the Clerk with a list of work to be carried out by the Rangers.
5. Clerk's Report:

· External audit forms were finally signed on Friday 9 September and were posted the following day.  Clerk has already met with the new internal auditor who provided advice on tasks necessary to ensure a smooth end of year.  This will include compiling a Risk Register and Asset Register.
· Some work had been done on the new website but more information was needed.  Councillors to send the Clerk any wording and pictures for inclusion.

· Barclays Bank had still not confirmed that the Clerk could carry out online banking.  The bank had not responded at all to the letter of complaint sent on 24 August so another letter had been sent.  Clerk to phone the bank again and if necessary ask Mr Sullivan to contact the bank to arrange the transfer funds between the accounts to allow cheques to be posted out.
· Clerk sought clarification on action to be taken re red car.  Clerk to write to individual in the first instance.
· The Cock Road sign at the Hardley end has been stolen.  Clerk has contacted South Norfolk for a replacement.

· Clerk suggested moving the January meeting from 3 January to 10 January, which Councillors agreed to.
6. Correspondence:
6.1 Norfolk Accident Rescue Service – Councillors agreed to a donation of £20.00. 
For the full list of correspondence circulated but not discussed at the meeting see separate list.
7. Planning:
7.1 South Norfolk – 2011/0702 – The Wherry Inn, Langley Street, Langley – Minor amendments to alterations to windows and doors ref 2009/1376F
Decision: Approved with 7 conditions

8. Finance:

	LwH Village Hall
	Rent
	100732
	£20.00

	Norfolk ALC
	Website Training
	100733
	£25.00

	Chet Carnival
	Contribution to Celebration of Light
	100734
	£20.00

	Clerk
	Salary
	100735
	£455.58

	HM Revenue & Customs
	Clerk’s PAYE (2 quarters)
	100736
	£176.80


9. County Councillor's Report:

· Norfolk Libraries are seeking volunteers to help improve the service.  Loddon would like volunteers to help with IT and to help children find books.  Volunteers won’t need training but would be asked to commit to a regular amount of help each week to help with planning.  Volunteers may need to have a Criminal Records Bureau check in some circumstances.
· Road markings have now been done.

· Taylor Woodrow will put a vehicle activated sign before the entrance to the development of 87 houses on the old Express Plastics site in Loddon.  The 20 mph limit will be extended up the hill towards Beccles and towards Low Bungay Road.

· Loddon Surgery is seeking permission to do all their own prescriptions.  Currently they can only do them for patients outside a one-mile radius.

· Some shops have reported that the Loddon Farmers Market has had an adverse affect on their business.

· Complaints had been received about the footway on Hardley Road, Chedgrave.

· The sign for Langley Abbey on the A146 has been knocked down.

10. District Councillor's Report – not available.
11. Police Report – No report.  Parish crime statistics:
	 
	Other
	Burglary Dwelling
	Burglary Non-Dwelling
	Crime Other
	Criminal Damage
	Drugs Offences
	Fraud and Forgery
	Theft Other
	Violence Against Person
	Total

	No Parish/Ward
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	 
	1
	2

	Aldeby
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	 
	1
	 
	2

	Bergh Apton
	3
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	3

	Broome
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1

	Burgh St Peter
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	 
	1

	Chedgrave
	3
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	4

	Claxton
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1

	Ditchingham
	4
	1
	1
	 
	3
	 
	 
	1
	3
	13

	Geldeston
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	1

	Gillingham
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1

	Haddiscoe
	 
	 
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1

	Hales
	1
	 
	 
	1
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	3

	Heckingham
	 
	 
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	2

	Langley_with_Hardley
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	1

	Loddon
	3
	 
	 
	 
	1
	1
	 
	 
	1
	6

	Norton Subcourse
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1

	Stockton
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1

	Thurlton
	2
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	2

	Toft Monks
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	1

	TOTAL
	21
	2
	3
	1
	6
	2
	1
	4
	7
	47


12. Tree Warden's Report:

· Mrs Carpenter will start inspecting the hedges planted by Langley Abbey and whilst doing so will consider possible locations for the Jubilee Tree.

· The exhibition at South Norfolk is due to be taken down and it is hoped it can be displayed in Youngs window.

· Maps are now available in the Local Studies Room at Loddon Library.

13. Councillor's Reports:

· Some pot-holes and brambles were reported.
· The playing field bin was full and a box full of glasses left from the Fun Day.  Mrs Starman to sort.

· Mrs Starman had received a request for a new dog waste bin in the playing field area.  Clerk to get price for new bin.
· Mrs Starman and Mrs Chapman had attended the Norfolk Association of Local Councils AGM, where Mrs Starman was elected to the Executive Committee.  Councillors offered their congratulations.  Langley with Hardley Parish Council won the raffle for the Chair to attend Buckingham Palace next year.
· At the AGM, Bawburgh Parish Council proposed that a Norfolk Code of Conduct be adopted across the county.  NALC agreed to support this proposal.

· Langley with Hardley Village Hall is considering starting a Youth Club.

· Mrs Starman asked councillors to sign a Fair Fares petition.

· Langley Church will be open to visitors on Sunday 30 October from 2 pm to 4 pm, with the official opening taking place next year.  There will be a wedding service on Saturday 29 October and a Remembrance Service on Sunday 13 November.  Clerk to check that the British Legion will automatically supply the wreaths for the war memorials.
14. Public Participation: None
15. Date of next meeting: 7.30 pm on Tuesday 1 November 2011 in Langley with Hardley Village Hall.  

The meeting closed at 9.34 pm.
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